
BUSBY COMMUNITY COUNCIL. 
MINUTES OF MEETINGS HELD ON MONDAY 19TH MARCH 2018. 
 
Present 
 
George McLachlan   Alan Lafferty   Cll           
Jill Irvine   Annette Ireland  Cll   
Clair McGinley   Stewart Miller Cll 
Maimi Muir 
Evelyn Baxter   Apologies from  
Linda Menzies   David Macdonald Cll 
Russell Kinnear    Sandra Kennedy 
  
 

The meeting was opened by George McLachlan at 7.30. 

1) MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING 
No matters arising from previous meeting. 
 
Proposed by Evelyn Baxter and seconded by Claire McGinley. 

 
2) POLICE  REPORT . PCs  Nicol and Jeffries. 
 

No reports on housebreaking 
 

No reports on violent crime 
 

No reports relating to anti social behaviour and disorder. 
 

One report on vandalism to a house in the Paddock Busby. It occurred around 8.pm on 26th 
February. The suspect is described as female in her late 20s. 

 
About 9.40 pm on the 4th March, following a report by a member or the public, a vehicle 
parked in suspicious circumstances in South Road was searched. An 18 year old found to be 
in possession of a quantity of cannabis.  
No further drug offences have been detected. 

 
Proposed by Linda Menzies and seconded by Evelyn Baxter. 
 

 
 
3) TREASURERS REPORT. 
 
 Income    Awards for All Playpark funding  £9962.00 
 Expenses   Broadband and Minute Secretary £75.00 
     Services 
     Travel Expenses Chairman  £51.50 
 Balance         £10175.70 
 
 Proposed by Claire McGinley and seconded by Linda Menzies 
 



         
 
4) PLANNING APPLICATIONS 
 

Eaglesham Road. Erection of Units for use as office and storage space. (Amended). Plans 
received showed under-building to rear of units. 

 
Newford Grove. Erection of 2 story side extension and erection to rear. 

 
Field Road.  Erection of one and half side story extention. 

 
Proposed by Maimi Muir and seconded by Linda Menzies 
 
 

 
5) CORRESPONDENCE. 
 

Vincent McCulloch  - Copy of minutes from Networking meeting 31st January. 
 

Lynn Sharp                - Consultation on Licensing procedure 
 

Heather McVie                 - Feedback from Fairer East Renfrewshire September workshop. 
 

Alina Nistor                      - Temporary Road Restrictions on Hawthorn Road 
 

Virador Credits                 - Offer of funding accepted subject to approval of T and C. 
Approved by Busby Community Council 
 

Vincent McCulloch          - Brochure adverting bins.  
It was mentioned that Busby Community Council don’t have funding 
for this. 

 
Proposed by Russsell  Kinnear and seconded by Claire Mc Ginley. 
 
 

  
 
 
6) COUNCILLORS REPORTS 
 
Annette Ireland  mentioned the Active Travel Green Space Initiative for a walkway between Field 
Road and Williamwood High School. 
Councillor Ireland to find out more. 
 
She has also been around Busby to note all the potholes in the area and has a list to pass on to East  
Renfrewshire Council. 
A discussion took place about funding available from ERCs Budget Committee. 
 
She also mentioned the Neighbourhood  Watch.  
This information was already passed on by those who attended the meeting and the minutes of 
meeting received from Vincent McCulloch were available. 



 
Alan Lafferty mentioned the second half of pavement surfacing at Woodyett Road. 
 
Stewart Miller mentioned some who parked on the Roundabout at the Paddock. 
(This had already been mentioned to the police present at the meeting. Unless caught at the time, 
nothing could be done 
A general discussion also took place about the responsibilities of shop keepers to clear up the space 
outside their shops. He will chase this up. 
 
7) COUNCILLORS Q&A. 
 
What can be done about the large amount of dog fouling in the area of Cartside Road. Renfrewshire 
spray paints the areas . Is it worth doing so here? Councillor Ireland to pursue this and the need for 
more bins. It was also mentioned that some residents are using the bins for domestic use. Councillor 
Lafferty pointed out that it is illegal for residents to use these bins for personal use. 
 
8) AOCB. 
  
A Post Office has now been opened at R.S MCColls in Eaglesham Road. 
 
Questions raised regarding planning permission to create driveway into a house on East Kilbride 
Road at Railway Bridge. Councillor Lafferty to action. 
 
Well done to East Renfrewshire Council for getting 63% of Busby gritted. 
 
A past member of Busby Community Council resigned last year after 12 years of service. No thanks 
received from ERC. 
 
Councillors to query source of finance for the new playpark equipment at Cowan Park Barrhead. 
 
 
The meeting was closed at 8.45pm 
  
Next Meeting – Monday 16th April. – Ordinary Meeting 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


